
 

 

 
Circular ref: 029/2023 
 
Dear Members, 
 

REVISED OPERATIONS OF ANNEX 
CLUBHOUSE AT BAY AVENUE EFFECTIVE 

14TH MAY 2023 
 
We would like to inform you that the revised operations of our Annex Clubhouse 
at Bay Avenue will take effect from 14th May 2023. The operating hours remain 
the same from Monday to Thursday and Sunday, which is from 10 am till 12 
midnight, and on Friday and Saturday (eve of public holiday), it is from 10 am till 1 
am. However, due to the shortage of staff, the general worker will only be on duty 
from 10 am till 6 pm daily. 
 
Despite the change in staff operations, we would like to assure you that members 
are still able to patronize the BA Clubhouse after 6 pm. However, please note that 
there will be no staff on duty during that time. In the unlikely event that a member 
is unable to access the BA clubhouse via the facial recognition system and the 
newly updated mifare membership card, members can reach out to the ELSB 
security on duty to request assistance by producing their OFA membership card. 
 
We would like to remind members always to carry their membership cards with 
them. If you have yet to upgrade to a new membership card, please do so as soon 
as possible. It will enable smooth access to the clubhouse without any 
inconvenience. A photo sample of the new membership card is attached herewith. 
 
We would also like to remind members that they must sign in their guests and that 
the member is fully responsible for their guest. The member is required to be at 
the club premise while the guest is still there. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Should you have any inquiries, 
please do not hesitate to contact us at 012-5601900 (VP BA) or  WhatsApp to 017-
4756488 (OFA Admin). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Below please find the sample of the New Membership Card 

For Management Committee 
The Old Frees’ Association 

12 May 2023 

ALEX TAN HEE AIK 
Honorary Secretary 


